MINUTES
Regular Meeting
May 27th, 2025

A regular council meeting of the City of Wheaton, MN was held in the Wheaton Community
Library with the following members present: Lundquist, Churchill, Wohlenhaus, Hansen and
Rikimoto

Absent: None Also present: Administrator Olson, Utility Billing Clerk Olson, Public Works
Dean Lampe, Fire Chief Rick Dawvis

Mayor Lundquist called the meeting to order at 4:30 pm.

Approval of Agenda

Upon motion from Rikimoto, seconded by Churchill, and unanimously carried, the board approved the
agenda as presented.

Consent Agenda

Upon motion from Rikimoto, seconded by Churchill, and motion carried, the council approved the minutes
of regular meeting on May 12, 2025. Upon motion from Rikimoto, seconded by Hansen and carried
unanimously, the council approved the claims of May 27th 2025 as presented.

Fire Chief Rick Davis

Rick Davis requested to order new turn out gear for fireman Kyle Radosevich. Currently Radosevich is
using gear that does not fit him properly. Upon motion from Wohlenhaus, seconded by Rikimoto, motion
carried unanimously to purchase new gear.

Hiring of Lifeguards

Upon motion from Rikimoto, seconded by Hansen, motion carried unanimously to approve the hiring of
the following lifeguards:

Kylee Gail
Harper Young
Braulio Chapo

Bike Share Logo

The council discussed which city logo to use and placement on the bikes. Upon motion from Hansen,
seconded by Rikimoto and unanimously carried, the council agreed to use the “lure of Wheaton” logo on
the bike frame and use the most recent City of Wheaton logo on the baskets.

Speed Zone on 34 Ave S

Councilman Ed Rikimoto recommended to place a 20 MPH speed zone sign on third Ave south somewhere
between 11" & 15! street. Rikimoto stated that vehicles are speeding down 3™ Ave S. on the way to the

high school in the mornings. Motion made by Rikimoto to place a sign at the corner of 14'* street and 3™ L
Ave S. no second was made, motion died. The council will do more research and discuss at next meeting.



Public Works Update

Public Works Supervisor Dean Lampe explained to the council that well #3 at the treatment plant needs

repair. The pitless unit is leaking and the well is inoperable until repairs are made. Upon motion from

Hansen, seconded by Wohlenhaus, motion carried unanimously to approve Lampe to order the parts and
have the repairs made.

Upon motion from Rikimoto, seconded by Churchill, motion to Adjourn at 5:38 pm CDT

ATTEST:

Amy QOlson, City Administrator



